
BHI Ferry Transportation Authority (BHIFTA) 
Update — April 2019

The regular meeting of the BHI Ferry Transportation Authority (BHIFTA) was held on April 17th in Southport. 
Treasurer David Jessen reported that the organization’s Directors & Officers Insurance and performance bond 
for its one employee have both been renewed. Members hired Dixon Hughes to conduct BHIFTA’s second 
financial audit. VP Brad Smith requested that KPFF’s proposal on developing a request for proposals for system 
operation be discussed in closed session. After returning from closed session, Chad Paul updated the BHIFTA 
on land use activities. Members approved a proposal from SM&E for compaction tests for future parking 
and parking capacity study and moved toward facilitating financial modeling and projections. BHIFTA’s next 
meeting will be on Wednesday, May 15th at 9:15am at the Southport Community Building. Property owners are 
encouraged to attend.
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